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CHAPTER’S CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Northeast Chapter 

For upcoming meetings, contact Janine Catchpole at 815/409-2943 or e-mail her 

at j9-catchpole@comcast.net 

    
   July 17, 1:00 pm, Field trip to Clark and Pine Preserve in Indiana. George Derkovitz 

is leading trip. 

 

Quad City Chapter 

For upcoming meetings, check out their website 

http://qc_inps.home.mchsi.com 

 

Forest Glen Chapter 

Contact Connie Cunningham for details at carrollc@inhs.uiuc.edu or 217/733-2660. 

 

Central Chapter 

Contact Beth Adams for upcoming chapter events at 217/787-0942 or e-mail at 
eadams21@hotmail.com 
    August 8,  6:30 pm, Vern LaGess will be speaking about Friends of the Sangamon 

Valley Projects. 

   September 8, 6:30 pm, Sr. Kathryn Mulcahy will be speaking about a green roof 

partially funded by INPS Central Chapter 

 

Irene Cull Chapter 

Contact Mary Hartley for upcoming chapter events at 309/995-3356 or e-mail at 

haywool@winco.net 

 

Southern Chapter 

Contact Chris Benda for upcoming chapter events at 217/417-4145 or e-mail at 
botanizer@gmail.com 
 

  July 23
rd 

– Ken Schaal  Native Plants in Landscaping  TBA  

  August 16
th 

–John Schwegman  Rare and Little Known Plants of IL CTH  

  August 20
th 

–John Schwegman Hike at Wolf Creek Botanical Area   Tamms, IL  

  September 23-25
th 

– INPS 30
th 

Anniversary Celebration in Ozark, IL 
 CTH = Carbondale Township Hall, 217 East Main Street   TBA = To Be Announced 
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PRESIDENT’S   MESSAGE 

 
Summer! 

 

As you are all well aware I am sure, summer is upon us!  Although the heat sometimes makes it less pleasant to 

get out and explore, it’s often well worth the effort! 

 

This is a great time for visiting prairies.  So many things are blooming it’s difficult to keep track! Such plants as 

Ceanothus americana (New Jersey Tea), Amorpha canescens (leadplant), Echinacea pallida and purpurea 

(pale purple coneflower and purple coneflower), Heliopsis helianthoides (false sunflower), Asclepias sullivantii 

(Sullivant’s milkweed), Ratibida pinnata (yellow-headed coneflower) just to name a very few.   

 

Head out to a local prairie or prairie restoration for a nice evening walk and get a view of the spectacular flora 

(and fauna such as butterflies) that prairies have to offer!  

 

Please note the announcement for the upcoming INPS Annual Meeting.  The Southern Chapter of INPS is hosting 

the event and has some great hikes and events planned! 

 

Mark your calendars now and come join us in southern Illinois this fall! 

 

I hope to see you all outdoors! 

 

Humbly yours, 

 

Connie Cunningham 

 

Erigenia Sneak Preview:  An essay about one of our early botanists, an article on 

bryophytes, inventories of beautiful places. Join the fall issue. Submit your paper (for peer 

review) to Tracy Evans at tracy.evans@illinois.gov 

Greetings Erigenia Readers, 

Please be thinking about how you can contribute to the Illinois Native Plant Society journal. Part of our 

mission is to publish information on native plants from Illinois and we cannot do this without your input. 

Documenting our work is part of the process. Guidelines for submission are on the back cover of 

Erigenia. Thanks in advance. 

Tracy Evans,  Editor 

 

 
 
The Illinois Native Plant Society has a Facebook page!   For updates, announcements, and just plain fun plant 

information, view us at 

 

www.facebook.com/IllinoisPlants 

 

No need to be a Facebook member to visit our page.   But if you are on Facebook, please consider joining us 

and sharing your nature activities, photos and stories! 

 

The INPS Southern Chapter has a Facebook page too!   

 

www.facebook.com/southernillinoisplants 

 

If any of the other INPS Chapters have a website or Facebook page they would like to share, please send the 

information to Mike Tyner at windfirerain@comcast.net to be included in the next Harbinger. 
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The Illinois Native Plant Society is going 
 

GREEN! 

 

To decrease paper use and waste, as well as reduce our printing and mailing 

costs, the INPS quarterly newsletter, The Harbinger, will no longer be offered in 

printed paper form. 

 

Starting with the next issue, JULY 2011, The Harbinger will be emailed in 

electronic form as a pdf file. 

 

If you need to receive The Harbinger in paper form, please contact 

 

Mike Tyner 

Phone:   217-725-6387 

Email:   windfirerain@comcast.com 

 

Once again, 

 

starting July 2011 (the next issue), The Harbinger will be offered in electronic 

form only 

 
(unless Mike Tyner is otherwise notified) 

 
 

        Go GREEN 

 

IMPORTANT POINT OF INFORMATION 
 

Each issue of THE HARBINGER costs approximately $2.00 to print and mail 

or about $1,000.00 per issue. 
There is no cost for design and layout. 

mailto:windfirerain@comcast.com


  

INPS Membership Mailing 
 

Membership processing and record keeping for INPS Membership Chair is being handled by Mike Tyner.  To 

facilitate this change please send all Membership Applications and Membership Renewals to: 
 

INPS Membership, P.O. Box 3341,  Springfield, IL  62708 
 

And, just a reminder that the INPS address is: 
 

Illinois Native Plant Society, P.O. Box 3341,  Springfield, IL  62708 

 

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:  INPS 

MAIL TO:  INPS, P. O. Box 3341, Springfield, IL 62708 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME 
 

Illinois Native Plant Society is totally membership based. 
 

Every facit of our organization is built upon member/volunteer participation. 

The Erigenia, Harbinger, chapter newsletters, plant sales, programs, web sites, field trips, monthly and annual 

meetings, etc., are planned and prepared by members and volunteers.  So in January we ask all members to 

renew their memberships to support these activities. 
 

Renewals received since September 2010 are considered to be for 2011, 

 ASSUMING DUES WERE PAID FOR THE 2010 YEAR. 
 

ALL UNRENEWED MEMBERSHIPS ARE TO BE PURGED FROM THE DATA BASE. 

It is our hope to be able to accomplish member renewals without the cost of sending membership notices in 

a separate mailing, if possible. 
 

A review of membership records indicates that our membership has shrunken severely. 

The address block on this issue contains information indicating if your membership is current.  

If your membership has expired you will not receive any more mailings. 

WE ARE ATTEMPTING TO FIND A WAY TO INDICATE MEMBERSHIP STATUS WHEN THE 

HARBINGER IS SENT OUT 
 

RENEW FOR 2011 

SEE MEMBERSHIP FORM ABOVE 

Please complete the entire form.   

We would like to have your current e-mail address.  

Thank You!!! 

Please check here to receive 

publications(except Erigenia) and notices BY MAIL. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Members, 

Thank you for the material 

submitted over recent months. I 

could always use more.  Too 

much is far better than not 

having enough to fill these 

pages.  There are, of course, 

deadlines to meet.  July 1st, 

October 1st, January 1st, and 

April 1st. 
 

I hope you enjoy the newsletters 

and always offer suggestions for 

improvement and content.  

Thank you for your input. 
 

Sincerely, 

Mike Tyner   

windfirerain@comcast.net 

Editor 
 

P. S.  It is really very convenient 

to receive material via e-mail.  

That saves this poor typist a 

great deal of mid-night hours.  

When sending items please be 

sure the subject line of your e-

mail begins with “Harbinger”.  

That way a simple sort when 

doing my editor work will take 

me directly to the best news, 

views and photos in the INPS 

world. 

Illinois Native Plant Society 

P.O. Box 3341 

Springfield, IL  62708 

SAVE THE DATE   The 

30th Anniversary INPS 

Annual Meeting will be 

September 23, 24, 25 at Camp 

Ondessonk in Ozark, Illinois.  

More Details INSIDE. 
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